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With the amazing grace and love of True Mother, the Only Begotten Daughter, FFWPU Thailand hosted 

an HJ CheonBo Special Event at the Headquarters Church in Bangkok. The event, themed "Physical and 

Spiritual Wellness Program," aimed to inspire all blessed families and members to recognize that by 

practicing the Heavenly Tradition taught by True Parents, they can achieve prosperity and happiness in 

their lives and families. More than 170 participants attended in person at the Bangkok HQ Church, and 

over 80 joined online. 

 

The workshop focused on encouraging blessed families and members to appreciate the importance of 

practices such as prayer, Cheon Shim Won Prayer, attending Sunday Service, tithing, building 

relationships with central figures, and witnessing - all of which can enhance their happiness and success. 

Participants had the opportunity to receive consultation and engage in chanyang yeoksa, addressing 

personal challenges and achieving aspirations. Additionally, the Wellness Coaching Program was 

introduced as a new witnessing system aimed at attracting young people, students, working adults, and 

middle-aged individuals. 

 

Through the workshop, participants realized the depth of True Mother's love and care for all blessed 

families and members. Dr. Kim In Cheon, along with other lecturers, created an atmosphere that 

encouraged personal growth, spiritual ownership, pastor support, and mutual support for church growth to 

fulfill True Mother's expectations. 

 

Reflection: 

 

Mr. Kiattichai Tangmaneesamut - 30,000 Couples Blessing: 

 

I would like to express my gratitude for the love of True Parents. Through Dr. Kim In-chon, I could feel 

the concern and love of True Parents, especially True Mother. She deeply cares for the members, feeling 

sorrow for the sick and concern for those in need. True Mother sent Dr. Kim to convey her message, 

urging us to partake in the Cheon Shim Won prayer at headquarters. By doing so, blessings will follow, 

and every problem will be addressed and healed. Unfortunately, not all members understood or heeded 

True Mother's call. Dr. Kim spoke passionately, striving to communicate how much True Mother cares 

and worries about us. 

 

In that moment, I felt True Mother's heart, and tears flowed from my eyes uncontrollably. Dr. Kim In-

chon's dedication to conveying True Mother's love moved me profoundly. Attending this workshop 

helped me truly feel True Mother's care for us. Through participating in Cheon Shim Won prayers, 

members are healed. The more participation in prayer, the greater the blessings and power of prayer 

become. I have been attending Cheon Shim Won prayers at the Thailand headquarters continuously for 

190 days, feeling incredibly happy and witnessing many miracles. One such miracle was my father, a beer 

drinker for over 70 years, who completely quit drinking through Cheon Shim Won prayers. I warmly 

invite all brothers and sisters to join the Cheon Shim Won prayers at headquarters. 

 

 

 


